LOWCOUNTRY 34 MEDIA, LLC

14 Tuxedo Drive, Beaufort, SC 29907 - 717-226-3535
jeff@winemiller.com

Date: April 20, 2021

To: Marlene Dortch, Secretary
Federal Communications Commission
45 | Street NE

Washington, DC 20554

Re: Assignee Buildout Certification

DEAR MS. DORTCH,

Lowcountry 34 Media, LLC (“Lowcountry”) is the proposed assignee for the below-
referenced low-power television station construction permit (“LPTV Permit”), which has
pending a request for extension (“Extension Request”):

- Community Facility ID CP Extension
Call Sign of License State No. Request File No.
K21MC-D Hobbs NM 188677 0000139139

Following consummation of the assignment of the LPTV Permit, Lowcountry fully
intends to complete construction of the LPTV Permit: (1) in accordance with the timeline
for construction set forth in the LPTV Permit’s Extension Request; and (2) prior to the
LPTV Permit’s expiration date — as may be extended pursuant to its Extension Request.

Should you have any questions regarding Lowcountry’s intention to buildout the
LPTV Permit, please contact the undersigned.

Sincerely,

L/

Jeff Winemiller
Co-Owner



